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October  2023 Monthly Report 
Brandon Mills, Director of Public Works 

In the past month, Public Works has been actively enhancing our community’s 
infrastructure. Our team has successfully cleaned out one storm drainage ditch and 
currently working on another. This will significantly improve the flow of stormwater to 
mitigate potential flooding risks. Additionally, limb trimming operations throughout the 
town aimed at preventing damage to roadways and recreational vehicles has been 
ongoing. To enhance safety and visibility several aging street signs and post were 
replaced addressing concerns about deterioration and diminished visibility.  

Water Resources staff repaired one water main leak. This leak was in a pipe 
coupling that was close to where the two inch main tied into a 4 inch main. This was 
quickly repaired by our dedicated staff. I would like to thank all of them for a job well 
done. We also performed routine maintenance involving cleaning of multiple collection 
system lift stations to remove debris and grease, a practice we carry out several times a 
year to ensure optimal functionality. These continued efforts underscore our 
commitment to a well -maintained and resilient community infrastructure.  

If you have any questions concerning the Water Resources/Public Works 
Department, please call us at 252-638-3540, Monday-Friday, 8am-4pm. After hour’s 
water and sewer, emergencies can be reported by dialing the Town Hall at 252-638-
3870. You will be instructed to dial “9” and follow the directions to contact the on-call 
duty operator. You will then be asked to enter your phone number at the sound of the 
tone. After entering your phone number, the automated system will inform you that 
your page has been sent. Please, be patient and our utility systems operator will return 
your call. If you do not receive a call back within ten minutes, please notify the Police 
Department at 252-638-1108, and they will get in contact with the on-call utility systems 
operator.  
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